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Earliest Use of US Perfin to Foreign Destination? 
Bob Szymanski (LM#145) 

 
 
In the Nov-Dec 2004 issue of The Perfins Bulletin, I 
wrote an article concerning a collection of US covers 
mailed to different foreign destinations. Jack Brandt 
was kind enough to send me some additional 
information concerning his covers and it caused me 
to put mine in better order in a binder rather than 
keep the previous "shoebox" approach. 
 
Mounting this collection reminded me that I have a 
cover to Chile that has two 1902 issue perfins and a 
cancellation date of July 17, 1908 - quite an early 
usage. A reproduction of the both sides of this cover 
with two R96 "B" rated perfins is shown. 
 

 

 
 
Coincidentally, at this time my bathroom reading 
consists of older Perfins Bulletins!  What can I say, 
I'm good at multi-tasking! However, I do want to put 
in a plug for the reading of older issues of The 
Perfins Bulletin. I have always read my Bulletin 
copies when received, but I have also found that, 

over time, I have a tendency to forget much of the 
knowledge learned and that rereading is a constant 
source of relearning this forgotten information. If 
you ever have the opportunity to pick up older 
Bulletin issues, do so.  They are chock full of great 
information.  If you can't find any, ask our Librarian 
to borrow a couple of years worth at a time! 
 

 

 
 
The "bathroom" issue I happened to be reading at 
that time was the June, 1999 one.  The lead article 
has a copy of a perfin cover that happened to be in 
the ‘current’ auction and it was suggested by then 
Auction Chairman, Rudy Roy, that it might be the 
earliest use of a US perfin on overseas mail – July 
29, 1908.  It was a postcard mailed to Sweden with 
an H91 in Sc #300 on a penny postcard.  Naturally, 
the one shown in this article is twelve days earlier.  
Does anyone out there have something even earlier?  
Let our Bulletin editor know!  Happy hunting! 

 
 

 
Clubmember Ad 

 
Breaking up my general collections. The following 
lots are available at the present time. 

Lot 1 – A US pattern collection in an almost new 
Minkus All American album. About 175 
different patterns plus many non-perfins (not 
counted in the total) -- $35. 

Lot 2 – My Latin American collection mounted 
on Perfin Club pages. 200+ different 
patterns from Mexico to Argentina (plus  

uncounted duplicates) -- $100. 
Lot 3 – Lot 3 – About 75 Washington/Franklin 

head singles, pairs with plate numbers and 
printer’s inscriptions and stars on most; 2¢ 
and 5¢ values punched TRAV. A nice lot for 
the collector who has everything (or wants 
to). – Best offer for this lot by 1 June 2005. 

I will pay postage -- Neilen Boatwright, POB 1939, 
Smyrna, GA 30081-1939 or 770-433-0720. 
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